
       The Church of Saint Michael 

  Sunday, February 25, 2017 
   Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

 

 
 

 

Please remember in your prayers those who have died: 

Caroline Bozza, Josephine Brozon 

Please remember in your prayers the sick of our parish:  

Colleen Looby, Peter Stchur, Irma Vidal, Tim Paternostro,  

Bill Regal, Jeanette DiRenzo, Michelle Demeo, Diana Palumbo, 

Rose DeSantis, Edmond DeSantis Jr., Susan DeSantis, Vince 

Richio, Nancy Richio, Manuel Medrano 

 

 

Weekly Memorials 

Sanctuary Lamp:  Vincent Dalessando 

Chapel Candle:  Elwin & Mary Burd 

Altar Bread & Wine:  Thomasina Grogan 

 

 

Weekly Devotions 

Monday: ............................. Charismatic Prayer Group 7:00 pm 

Wednesday: .......................................... Rosary Group  7:30 pm 

Friday: ................................................... Divine Mercy  3:00 pm 

Saturday: ............................. Rosary (after 8 am Mass)  8:30 am 

 

 

 

 

Readings for the week 

Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Sunday 

Is 49:14-15; 1 Cor 4:1-5; Mt 6:24-34 

Monday 

Sir 17:20-24; Mk 10:17-27 

Tuesday 

Sir 35:1-12; Mk 10:28-31 

Wednesday 

Jl 2:12-18; 2 Cor 5:20—6:2; Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 

Thursday 

Dt 30:15-20; Lk 9:22-25 

First Friday 

Is 58:1-9a; Mt 9:14-15 

First Saturday 

Is 58:9b-14; Lk 5:27-32 

Mass Intentions for the Week 

 

Saturday, February 25, 2017 

8:00 a.m.    Special Intention 

5:00 p.m.    Anthony Preziosi 

 

Sunday, February 26, 2017   

7:00 a.m     Anthony Barbato, Alice Esposito 

8:45 a.m.    Toni Ann Dillon, William & Alice Keenan 

10:30 a.m.  Tony & Mary Cautero,  

                   Michelina & Gerardo Ceddia 

12:00 p.m.  Joseph Geraghty 

1:30 p.m.    Fabiola Chavez 

 

Monday, February 27, 2017  
7:00 a.m.    For All Parishioners of St. Michael Church 

 

Tuesday, February 28, 2017 

8:00 a.m     Carol Fenton, Jack Norgard & William Norgard 

 

Wednesday, March 1, 2017  Ash Wednesday 

7:00 a.m.    Cesario & Anna DiBernard 

12:15 p.m.  Ash Service 

7:00 p.m.    Special Intention 

8:15 p.m.    Mass in Spanish, Special Intention 

 

Thursday, March 2, 2017  

8:00 a.m.    Mike Carnevale 

 

Friday, March 3, 2017 

7:00 a.m.    For the intentions of Angela Noh 

 

Saturday, March 4, 2017 

8:00 a.m.    Special Intention 

5:00 p.m.    Joyce Benvenuto, Martola D’Olivo, 

                   Grace Montemarano 

 

Sunday, March 5, 2017   

7:00 a.m     Protection of babies in the womb & families 

8:45 a.m.    Anthony DiBiase  

10:30 a.m.  Joann Dellosso 

12:00 p.m.  Special Intention 

1:30 p.m.    Victorino Vega 

 

Mass on Wednesdays at 12:15pm during lent 

Stations of the Cross on Fridays at 7pm in English 

Stations of the Cross on Thursdays at 7pm in Spanish 

 

TITHING – GOD’S PLAN FOR GIVING  

ST. MICHAEL’S HAS BEEN A TITHING PARISH 

SINCE 1988. 

Mass attendance last weekend 649 

Sunday 2/19/17  $7,006.24 

To run our parish properly we need $9,651.  

Please consider helping a little bit more if you can. 

 

 

 

 



From Fr. Michael 

What would you think about an average person remaining 
dependent on their parents well into their thirties? It would 
seem that they have stalled in maturing. Sooner or later the 
maturity process demands that we break dependence from 
our parents and be launched into adulthood. Life has a 
tendency to push us into the next stage of life. 
So too it is with the spiritual life. We have to keep moving 
forward. We move from nominal Christians toward disciples 
and from disciples to being missionaries. We move from 
showing up, to stepping up finally to stepping out. Why are 
so many Catholic “stalled” in the early development phase 
and not progressing toward living as a Christian in a more 
radical way? As we enter into Lent this Ash Wednesday, a 
“desert” type experience might assist us. 
In order to examine if we journeying toward maturity or 
stalled, we need to stop our activism and the distractions 
associated with a fast paced life. We need to look at 
ourselves this Lent; we need to go where Jesus went, to the 
desert.  
The desert is a time and place of mortification and 
detachment. If you are willing to venture out into the 
desert, it means you are accepting with confidence that its 
ok to be uncomfortable. By detaching oneself from comforts, 
we are learning how to sacrifice and ultimately to love. As 
Americans, we are used to our creature comforts – 
entertainment, accessories, clothes, food. This Lent perhaps 
we can pick a single comfort and purposely do without it to 
grow in sacrificial love. 
The desert is a place and a time where trials are to be 
expected. Are you willing to accept the trials and challenges 
that God places before you? Actual deserts have scorpions, 
excessive heat, lack of water and quick sand. Our desert 
experience includes misunderstandings, financial problems, 
difficult relationships, and the urge to shut down and quit. 
By entering the desert, we recognize that we can’t avoid 
these things and have the willingness to take them head on. 
Why would anyone want to embrace trials and tribulations? 
These crosses are an opportunity for purification; God is 
blessing us with the opportunity to become a saint. 
The desert is a time of fighting off temptations from the 
devil. In the desert the evil one will try exceptionally hard to 
sell us “false happiness”. The evil one preys on our 
vulnerabilities when we are at our weakest; when we are 
hungry, angry, frustrated or lonely. The devil offers us just 
as he offered Jesus – power, pleasure and purse.  
The desert is a time and a place for prayer. It’s a time to 
reconnect with God. We can easily slip into the daily 
routines of life and ignore prayer. Listening to God means 
that we have to stop talking and be still. God gave us two 
ears and one mouth, so we have to listen twice as much as 
we speak. 
This Lent, let us courageously enter into the desert. We have 
some good tools at our disposal to help us fight temptations: 

1. Confessions – every Sat. 3:30-4:30, Mon. 7-8:30 pm 
2. Holy Eucharist 
3. Blessed Mother 

May God grant us the strength to grow in virtue and 
wisdom. 

 

From Fr. J.K. Horn – “What to give up for Lent” 
 

GIVE UP grumbling! Instead, "In everything give thanks." 
Constructive criticism is OK, but "moaning, groaning, and 
complaining" are not Christian disciplines. 
 

GIVE UP 10 to 15 minutes in bed! Instead, use that time 
in prayer, Bible study and personal devotion. 
 

GIVE UP looking at other people's worst points. Instead 
concentrate on their best points. We all have faults. It is a 
lot easier to have people overlook our shortcomings 
when we overlook theirs first. 
 

GIVE UP speaking unkindly. Instead, let your speech be 
generous and understanding. It costs so little to say 
something kind and uplifting. Why not check that sharp 
tongue at the door? 
 

GIVE UP your hatred of anyone or anything! Instead, 
learn the discipline of love. "Love covers a multitude of 
sins." 
 

GIVE UP your worries and anxieties! Instead, trust God 
with them. Anxiety is spending emotional energy on 
something we can do nothing about: like tomorrow! Live 
today and let God's grace be sufficient. 
 

GIVE UP TV one evening a week! Instead, visit some 
lonely or sick person. 
There are those who are isolated by illness or age. Why 
isolate yourself in front of the "tube?" Give someone a 
precious gift: your time! 
 

GIVE UP buying anything but essentials for yourself! 
Instead, give the money to God. The money you would 
spend on the luxuries could help someone meet basic 
needs. We are called to be stewards of God's riches, not 
consumers. 
 

GIVE UP judging by appearances and by the standard of 
the world! Instead, learn to give up yourself to God. 
There is only one who has the right to judge, Jesus Christ.  
 

-Healing Mass 
 Tuesday, February 28th at 7pm,   

 Rosary/Chaplet at 6:30pm  

 

 

Please pray for our Diaconate Candidates – 

Russ Raffay and John Meyer 

 

Holy Father’s Intentions for  

March 2017 
Support for Persecuted Christians 
That persecuted Christians may be supported by the prayers and 

material help of the whole Church. 
 



 

Countdown to our Grand Opening of  

Msgr. Trapasso Hall is 2 weeks away! 
Please join us on Saturday, March 11th after the 5pm Mass in 

the church basement for the ribbon cutting and 

coffee/refreshments.  On behalf of the St. Michael’s 

Community we want to extend a special thanks to our building 

committee, Joe Zaccarino, Dan Kearney, John Cubberly, Joe 

Vaia, Larry DiRenzo, John Meyer, Mario Dugonjic, Jeff Luisi 

and John Rogalo for organizing and coordinating this big 

endeavor.  Their dedication and commitment to building up St. 

Michael’s (the Kingdom of God) gives true witness to what 

intentional discipleship should be.  May St. Michael protect us 

and guide us in all that we do. 

  
 

Spanish Ministry  
Si eres nuevo en la parroquia te invitamos a llenar el 

formulario de inscripción a nuestra comunidad, estos 

formularios se encuentran en la sacristía.  973-347-0032 

x205 

 

El Miércoles de Ceniza (1 de Marzo) celebraremos la 

Santa Misa a las 7:00 AM y 7:00 PM  servicio litúrgico de 

distribución de ceniza a las 12:15 PM en Ingles y la Santa 

Misa a las 8:15 PM en Español. 

 

Durante el tiempo de cuaresma celebraremos el Via crucis 

todos los jueves a partir del 2 de Marzo a las 7:00 PM en 

la Iglesia. Seguido del Grupo de estudio Bíblico Effetá se 

reunirá en su nuevo horario (Jueves 7:30 en la salón de la 

rectoría) a partir del 9 de Marzo. 

 

El Jueves 2 de Marzo a las 7:30 PM se llevará a cabo una 

reunion para todos los ministros (Lectores, Ministros de la 

Comunión, Hospitalidad y Cantores) el basement de la 

rectoría. No faltes! 

 

Te invitamos a participar el retiro espiritual de cuaresma 

que se llevara a cabo el Domingo 5 de de Marzo a las 

después de la Misa dominical 1:30 PM  y el día Lunes 6 

de Marzo a las 7:00 PM. El retiro sera dirigido por el 

Padre Carlos Osorio de la Arquidiócesis de Baltimore 

MD.  

 

 

ST. MICHAEL CHURCH BASEMENT 

RENOVATION MEMORIALS 
Please call the rectory if you would like a memorial for 

your family, friend or yourself.  You can make payments.  

If you donate $100 or more your name  

will be listed on the plaque. 

Baseboard Heating  $3,500  taken 

Insulation  $4,000 

Pipe Insulation  $1,000  taken 

Drywall System  $5,000 

Soundproofing              $10,000 

Drop Ceiling              $15,000 

Electrical Wiring  $5,000 

Ceiling Lights  $5,000  taken 

Wall Lights  $5,000  taken 

Sound System  $3,000 

Tables (20)  $6,500 

Chairs (200)              $10,000 

Kitchen Cabinets              $10,000 

Back Splash  $1,500 

Granite Countertops $2,500 

Refrigerator  $2,000 

Range/Installation $1,700 

Range Hood     $700  taken 

A/C System (TNT Air Donation) 

Tile Floors              $15,000 

Server’s Closet  $2,000 

Choir’s Closet  $2,000  taken 
Stair Covering  $2,000 

Entrance Door  $1,500  taken 

Side Doors (Rt. #46) $2,000  taken 

Wall Repair (Rt. #46) $3,000  

 

 

IMPORTANT MEETING for all interested (Station and 

Crew leaders) in helping with VBS on Monday,  

March 13th at 7pm in the rectory basement.  

There will also be training sessions in April for ALL Crew 

Leaders. See the VBS page on the website  

for more information. 

 

 

New Parish Census 
There is a census form on our website that we would 

appreciate each family filling out. It is short and takes only a 

few minutes. It will give us a better idea on how to better 

serve our parish families.  If you need a paper copy, we have 

one for you in our parish office. 

 
 

 

 

 

 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS  

 

Calendar Reminders- 

Sessions for Gr. 1-7 resume this week 

o Gr. 7 meets Feb. 27   

o Gr. 8 meets March 6 

o Next Kindergarten session: March 12 

 

Confirmation II: 

Next set of service forms due 4/10. However, outstanding 

forms prior to Jan. 2017 should be handed in by March 10 

please! 

 

Confirmation I:   

 Service forms due March 10 for all service work done since 

December 

 

First Communion: 

Parents of children who will be celebrating their First 

Communion at St. Michael are to attend the following parent 

meetings   

† Session 2: Sun., March 5 at 7pm. ALL PARENTS ARE TO 

ATTEND THIS  meeting 

All sessions will be held in the school. 

 

Upcoming Family Faith Sessions 

Spring Family Faith sessions will be by grade level!  

Gr. K-2  March 12 

Gr. 3-4   March 26 

Gr. 5-6  March 19 (NOTE: THIS IS a change from the 

calendar) 

Each child is asked to invite a parent(s) to attend; siblings who 

are in different grade levels will stay in their own classes that 

day.  A flyer is being sent home this week! 

 

 

 

 
     3ÔȢ -ÉÃÈÁÅÌȭÓ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÏÎ ÉÔÓ ÆÉÒÓÔ 2ÕÎ 
Saturday, March 25. After sorting out clothes and preparing 
sandwiches in Msgr. Trapasso Hall, a caravan of five cars 
will depart for NYC in the evening. This is a program that 
goes on seven days a week throughout the year. We will be 
given an assigned route (with 4 or 5 stops) the week of the 
Run.   
     In order to distribute supplies, we are in need of used 
ÃÌÏÔÈÉÎÇ ÈÁÔÓȟ ÊÁÃËÅÔÓȟ ÓÈÉÒÔÓȟ ÐÁÎÔÓȟ Ó×ÅÁÔÅÒÓȟ ÂÌÁÎËÅÔÓȣ Ƞ 
new socks and underwear; and travel size toiletry items 
ÓÏÁÐȟ ÔÏÏÔÈÐÁÓÔÅ ȣ Ȣ 

     If you have any in the house and would like to donate, 
please bring in all items to the Parish Office. 
Thank You.  
 

Mission Trip M & M Sweet Success 

Fundraiser 
Please Support St. Michaels young people as they prepare to 

serve those in need once again this summer. The week long 

Mission Trip is successful because of your support. The M&M 

fundraiser is important as it provides significant financial 

support thanks to your generosity. Please consider taking one or 

more tubes, enjoy the candy, fill the empty tubes with quarters 

and return the following week. Thank you. 
Deacon Stu 

 

 

40 Days for Life 
Is prayer and fasting, peaceful vigil,  

and community outreach. 

Join Morris County Right to Life at: 

Planned Parenthood 

196 Speedwell Ave., Morristown, NJ 

8am to 8pm, 7 days a week 

Begins Wednesday, March 1 and ends Sunday, April 9 

An estimated average of 3 chemical abortions per day begin 

at this facility killing about 1,000 fully formed, pain capable, 

heart beating, brainwave active unborn babies each year. 

Please visit www.morriscountyrighttolife.org  or 

info@morriscountyrighttolife.org for more information. 
 
 

Forty Cans for Lent 
Join the Knights of Columbus in making this project part of 

your Lenten preparation this year.  Please consider donating 

over the next five weeks 40 items of canned goods or 

nonperishable food, representing one for each day of Lent.  

You may drop off your items in the rear of the Church by the 

St. Anthony statue.  All donations will be given to the parish 

food pantry to assist the needy. 

  

ADORATION NOTICE 
     
Deuteronomy 31:6  Be strong and courageous. Do n ot fear or be 

in dread of them, for it is the LORD your God who goes with 
you. He will not leave you or forsake you.  

 Our open hours are posted below. Ideally we would like to 

fill these hours first but all hours of the day or night are 

available. Please prayerfully consider signing up for an hour 

that is convenient for you and help us to reach our goal of at 

least two adorers for every hour. Hourly coordinators and 

substitutes are also needed.  

Open Hours 

SUNDAY    3 AM  

MONDAY    2 AM  

MONDAY   3 AM 

MONDAY  10 AM  

THURSDAY   9 AM 

FRIDAY   1 AM  

FRIDAY   1 PM 

SATURDAY 12 PM 

SATURDAY    3 PM 

SATURDAY   9 PM 

Thank you and God bless you.  

Marie Francisco 732-895-7972 

http://www.morriscountyrighttolife.org/
mailto:info@morriscountyrighttolife.org

